RRES Home & School Association Meeting

November 7, 2017 – Minutes
Present: Dan Foreman, Marilyn McConnell, Mary Sabine, Janelle Foreman, Lacy Jacquard, Sheila Legere, Mary Brophy
****************************************************************************

Financial Report:

Current Balance: 
$10,813.86

Outstanding cheques: 

· Pizza (Howl): 
     $321.74

· Bulletin Boards:   $1498.73
Available Funds: 
   $8993.39


Halloween Howl:

· collected at the door: 
$2478.65

· pizza and drinks sales: 
  $315.01 

· bake sale: 

  $234.00
· total net income: 
$3027.66

Last year Howl made $3388, but we had more donations and more people, more enrolled students.

Purchase Requests:

Bulletin Boards have arrived. This order should complete the set for both floors, need to get them all installed upstairs to be sure. 

New requests: a second iPad for each K-2 classroom, upgraded laptops and netbooks (which are out-of-date) for each Gr3-5 classroom, and a big screen for the gym for projecting presentations (school has been projecting on the wall). These requests are based on recommendations from a technology specialist from the district who visited the school. 

Sheila didn't have exact costs for these items, they will be ordered through the district. However, the H&S approved spending of $4000 to $5000 for now on these items (iPads, laptops, netbooks and screen for gym). Sheila will get prices and let us know how many she is going to order for now. 

We need to take pictures of what has been purchased with H&S funds and post them on the website, twitter, etc. So families can see how the money they have donated is being spent.

A request was submitted by a H&S member to install shelving in the 2 H&S closets off the cafeteria and to purchase a few more storage bins for the Halloween Howl decorations. Both suggestions would significantly tidy up the storage areas and better organize the Howl materials. We think the shelving is already available (surplus - needs to be confirmed), but we need to purchase hardware for it. The proposal was approved by H&S (assuming it will total $50-$100). Sheila said the school will pay for the hardware, and H&S will purchase a few more totes.

Papa John's Update:

We will do this again this year, 1st Thursday of the month like last year. But if the 1st Thursday looks like it won't be a good day (during holidays, etc) for a particular month, then we can defer it until the 2nd Thursday, so we can advertise better and get more sales. Need to use all methods possible (Tweet, school website, paper flyers in message bags, etc) to reach as many families as possible. Should double-check with PJ's to see if it has to be ordered online, or if it can be ordered over the phone. That may have deterred some people. Also we could mention that it is only ordered online, not paid for online.

Howl feedback:

Pizzas: bought 26 (18 pieces each) – half pepperoni, half cheese - sold out, especially pepperoni sold out quickly. Came in smaller boxes with 9 pieces, and some people would buy a whole box. Could have some plates available. Set up in the cafeteria was good, but would be even better with a little more room around the table, and further back in the cafeteria to avoid blocking the entry.

Juice: bought 228, sold out by end of night. 

Cupcakes: had 385, had only a couple left over. Need to advertise 2nd cupcake walk room better, could put easel out in hallway between the 2 rooms.

Door: all reminders need to include admission fee and time of the event. A few people arrived with no cash. Should call it “Halloween Howl Fundraiser”.

Haunted House: needs lots of snacks here, use bars, easier to handle and pass out quickly.

Costume Contest: a parade was suggested in gym at a specific time, so kids could enter the contest, and people could see the costumes and the winners. This might be difficult to arrange, to get kids to leave games and get to gym. In advertisements, we can mention that the Principal and VP are costume judges, so make sure you show them your costumes. We can take pictures of winners and post on website, after getting permission from parents.

Some asked about a dance party with a DJ, or playing music in the gym. We received other feedback that they were glad there wasn't music playing in the gym this year, they find it too noisy. Also, we did the dance party one year when we didn't have enough volunteers to run the games, but we think the kids prefer the games over a dance party, so we try to do the games if we can.

Thank you's to sponsors: standard letters were sent to the sponsors. A member suggested that we should especially recognize the businesses that have consistently and generously supported our events over the years, and suggested that the Art Club could make some nice posters. Sheila will look into it.

Christmas Baskets: do again this year, go with same themes. Send out home letter for donations Nov 15th, and ask for items in by Nov 29th. Pack baskets Tues Dec 5th. Take pictures and post on school website. Send tickets home Dec 6th, ask for them to be returned by Dec 14th. Tickets will be sold at the concert on Dec 15th, and basket winners chosen after the 2nd concert. Need help to pack baskets (Tues Dec 5th) and to sell tickets during the concert (Fri Dec 15th).

Parking Space draw: do this again this year, same set-up as last year. Send tickets home Thurs Nov 30th, return by Dec 11th, draw Dec 13th.

Next H&S meeting: January 16, 2018, 7:30 pm
Pack Christmas baskets: Tuesday, December 5th, 6:30??

